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Community Allotments

You have to go back to March last year,  since
this idea was  last  reported in YN, but it has not
gone away.  You may be aware that one of our
local land owners,  has agreed to allow one of
their  fields,  to  be used for  the  setting  up,  of  a
number of community allotments. These will be at
a ‘peppercorn’ rent  to the tenants.  The land is
situated  in  Cinderbarrow  Lane  in  Yealand
Redmayne. The project will  be managed, as an
outreach  project,  by  the  Yealand  Village  Hall
Committee,  with  the  support  of  The  National
Allotment  Society.  There  will  initially  be  six
allotments with the possibility of adding two more
in the future. If you are interested in ‘taking on’,
one of the allotments, please contact Mike Wilson
(Chairman) on 07718 495367.

A6 Road Closures
It’s  outside  our  boundaries,  but  will  probably
affect everyone, yet has been poorly advertised.
For many weeks we have had temporary traffic
lights on the A6 N of Carnforth causing delays to
local journeys, but with little publicity, the road is
now completely  closed  until  October  7th either
side of  the railway bridge just North of  the site
entrance  for  Aldi  and  Booths.  In  addition,  the
traffic lights in the centre of Carnforth will be on 4
way manual control at the same time. Warton’s
main  street  looks  set  to  be  even   slower  to
navigate. 

Apple Day Yealand Quakers
On October 26 we will have at the Quaker MH 
the  juicer and hydropress hired from the S 
Lakeland Orchard Group, available from about 
10.00 until we run out of apples.  Contributions 
towards the hire cost welcome. Bring your own 
containers for the juice.

At the Village Hall
A criminal cabaret tribute murder mystery.
Saturday evening 15th Oct.  7.30 - 10.30 - Doors 
open 7pm . Tickets £15 pp to include hot supper 
and dessert - bring your own glasses and drinks
Tickets available from Gerry or Kath  
07769335107 or 07961866389
Future event - Yealand Christmas Quiz on Friday
16th December - more details to follow . 

New Councillor for Warton and
Conyers

Sue Tyldesley was elected with nearly 2/3 of the
total  vote  as  the  new councillor  on   Lancaster
City Council  following a by-election.  Sue writes
‘I am delighted to have been elected as the new
Ward  councillor  for  Yealand  Conyers  and
Warton.  Thank  you  for  your
overwhelming support. You will shortly get a ward
Green View newsletter and I will try to keep you
informed in  future  months.  Do contact  me with
any queries. 
Sue Tyldesley. - STyldesley@lancaster.gov.uk

  Parish Councils
 Just a reminder that we still  have some lovely
Queens Jubilee mugs for sale. They are quality
mugs and only £3 now. All proceeds to the play
park refurbishment. Pick one up at Coffee Stop
on a Monday 10.30 to 11.30 
The Jubilee orchard project is alive and kicking,
do drop me a line if this is something you would
like to participate in  - a free/cutprice fruit tree to
plant in your garden to provide a food source for
us and for wildlife. 
Electric  car  charging  points  for  the village hall,
please could you let me have your thoughts on
this.  If  you think you might  use it  or  you know
people who would visit the area if this facility was
available,  then  do  let  me  know.  This  kind  of
evidence is important for funding bids. 

Walkers, residents and responsible dog owners
are getting fed up with  the amount  of  dog poo
about. Even if it seems as if it’s a ‘wild’ spot it is
really important that dog poo is picked up as it
has environmental, health and happiness impact,
on all that come into contact with it.  Please pick
up after your dog! 

The District Council Elections Officer Lisa Vines
attended the last parish council meeting and set
out the time scale for the proposed merger. She
will be sending out a document to everyone for
consultation  in  the  next  few  weeks  and
depending on the outcome of that, the proposal
will go to the full council for a decision in January.
This is too late for the merger to be completed in
2023 so the start date of a merged parish council
would be April 2024. 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/h/1fmdr6vg127x/?&cs=wh&v=b&to=STyldesley@lancaster.gov.uk


A reminder of the new Website address 
www.theyealandspc.org.uk 
Email me on yealandconyerspc22@gmail.com or
yealredmayneclerk@outlook.com   
Rebecca

Leighton Moss
Brilliant Bearded Tits  guided walk. 
11th, 17th and 22nd Oct. 0900 to 1100
Nature Tots Oct 14th 1030 to 1130 
Meander on the Moss Oct 20th  10.00 to 12.00
Charges apply for these events, book online. 
Nature Close up Oct 24th and 27th

St Johns Church News
Knit  and Natter  returned in  September after  its
summer break. The group meets on the second
Wednesday of the month at 2pm at St John’s. All
are welcome.  

Thank you to all who helped at St John’s Tidy Up
The  Churchyard  Day.  We are  very  grateful  for
your support.

Congratulations to the 50/50 Club winners in July
and August. July winners Lesley and Paul Gee,
David  Brown,  Sally-Ann  Rothwell.  August
winners Sally-Ann  Rothwell,  Eveline  Gardner,
Jackie Lloyd.

Thank  you  for  everyone’s  generosity  at  the
Harvest  Lunch.  A  total  of  £271  is  being  sent
for the Bishop’s Harvest Appeal. 

Further ahead date of the Yealand Carol Service
is already fixed as 15th of December .

AONB Events
The AONB website lists the following:
Monthly  litter  pick,  13th Oct  10-12.00  contact
dougie@arnsidesilverdaleaonb.org.uk if  you  are
interested in helping.  The location varies month
by month.

Friends  of  Warton  Crag,  help  look  after  the
nature reserve, Oct 15 details from Belinda at the
AONB office , or 07946033650

Introduction to Wooden Spoon carving with the
coppice co-op Oct 8th, booking essential, follow
links from the  AONB website.  Will  they offer  a
prize for the worst attempt on the day?

Foodbank Thank You
An excellent total of  103kg of donations for the
foodbank was received at the 2 collections during
September.  Many thank to  all  who contributed.
Another collection is planned for November. 

Mourholme History Society
Next meeting Oct 26 at 7.30pm at the village hall.
Horrockses Fashions, talk by Christine Boydell. 

Leighton Hall
After Dark Family Activity Day Oct 26th linked to
a  halloween  theme.Details  to  be  confirmed,
watch their website www.leightonhall.co.uk

Yealand WI
Our next meeting will be on Oct 12th and will be
the  AGM  followed  by a  Quiz.  7.30pm  at   the

village hall. New members welcome.

Mobile Library 
Next visits 10th and 31st October 12.30-45 at 38
Silverdale  Rd,  12.50  to  1pm  at  the  Meadows,
14.10-14.25  at the New Inn , 14.30-14.45 at the
Old Police House, Dykes Lane

Autumn berries are widespread round the AONB,
these  woody  nightshade  berries  at  Gaitbarrow
looked  like  someone  had  left  their  necklace
behind. 

At the Village Hall
Chip van Oct 12 and 26th 1630 to 1930
Do support Coffee Stop, Monday mornings from
1030  at  the  village  hall,  come  and  meet  your
neighbours!  
Your  village  hall  committee  is  considering
redecoration,  and  charging  points  for  electric
cars.  

Copy deadline for next edition .  Oct 25th
Editor Alan Tyldesley 01524 732336
3 Well Lane, YR
alantyldesley@gmail.com
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